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rr What's Happening ••• 

• Appearing at the Harry D. Hendren An 
Gallery through May 19: "Student Art 
Exhibition." 

• Toe graduate an exhibit of Sally Dielman 
opens Friday, May 21st at the Hendren 
Gallery. Toe reception is set for 6-8pm Friday 
night 

• Graduation announcements are for sale in 
the bookstore. 

Orad Student Gives Workshop 
Cindy Mayer, graduate student in the LC 
gerontology program, will present a worksoop: "It's 
Never Too Late: Ex.ercise and Aging" at the Founh 
Annual St. Louis Summer Geriatric Institute. The 
institute, scheduled for June 15th, is sponsored by 
St. Louis University Medical Center and the U.S. 
Department of Veterans Affairs. 

Orad Presents Thesis Research 
Jo Koehler, who completed her master's in 
professional counseling in December 1992, 
presented her master's thesis research on 
"Alcoholism and Aging" at the May 4th meeting of 
the Missouri Nurses Association Third District 
Gerontology Special Interest Group. Koehler is with 
the Center for Holistic Living, at the Center for 
Spirituality in the Carondelet neighborhood of 
St Louis. Jo received her BSN from Washington 
University School of Nursing in 1953. 

Did You See ••• 
The St. Charles Journal on Wednesday, May 5, 
featured LC Chaplain Michael Mason and his dog 
Ally in a piece on greyhound adoption. Tonie 
Isenhour of undergraduate admissions and Kim 
Ausburn of ServiceMaster were also interviewed 
for the article. 
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Mahaffy Receives 2 Research Grants 
Caryn Mahaffy, a junior biology major, will be 
taking part in an eight-week summer research 
program in the Department of Biological Sciences at 
the University of Iowa. The grant is sponsored by 
the Howard Hughes Medical Research Foundation. 
Mahaffy plans to study plant molecular genetics 
research this summer. She receives a stipend and 
room, board and travel expenses to Iowa City. Caryn 
was also accepted into the University of Missouri­
Columbia Graduate School's Access Enhancement 
Program, another summer research project Daryl 
Anderson, professor of biology, is Caryn's advisor. 

Slaten rtamed To Board 
Mark Slaten, adjunct faculty member in LCIE 
accounting and finance, was named to the Board of 
Directors for the Chesterfield Fire Protection 
District.. Slaten is employed by AT & T. 

Wrestle Mania 
Two LC wrestlers and one coach have been selected 
for the NAIA AU-Star Wrestling Team International 
Competition in Guatemala City May 27-June 10. 
Stacey Weiland, an admissions and wrestling grad 
assi stant was chosen to coach, based on his 
experience in international competition and free­
style wrestling. Jerry Neitenbach, junior, will 
wrestle in the 163 pound weight class and Marc 
Botindari, freshman, will compete at 198 pounds. 

Midnight Madness 
Faculty and staff members are invited to serve 
breakfast to LC resident students Tuesday night, 
May 11 from 11:30 p.m.-1:00 a.m. Come help feed 
the students while they take a study break. 

Last Lunch 
Just a reminder--the last lunch served in Ayres 
Dining Hall is Monday, May 17. 



Baseball Standouts 
Head Coach John Ward is proud to announce that 
12 of his players (out of a total of 31) qualified for 
the Show-Me Collegiate Academic All-Conference 
Team this year. To qualify, the swdent-atblete must 
have a minimum GPA of 3.0 and successfully 
complete the season with the team. The players 
include Brian Harteau, Bryan Binkholder, Tim 
Blackstock, Richie Flores, Jarad Harper, 
Matthew Klasnick, Daniel McLaughlin, John 
Peel, Jayson Pierce, Chris Schroeder, Cory Tibbs, 
and Matt WilhelRL 

Three of those players, Chris Schroeder, Cory 
Tibbs, and John Peel were finalists as 1993 NAIA 
All-American Scholar-Athletes. 1bose students must 
have junior or senior standing, a minimum 
cumulative GPA of 3.50 and be an outstanding 
perfonner in baseball. 

Selected for First Tuam All-District and nominated 
for All-American: Tony Allison, Scott Scherrer, 
and Cory Tibbs. Seven other players received 
Honorable Mention honors: Bryan Binkholder, 
Tim Blackstock, Eric Kestler, nm Nihart, John 
Peel, Scott Penning, and Buddy Smith. 

And .. . Bryan Binkholder was recently honored at a 
luncheon and banquet as the Kansas City Life NAIA 
District 16 Outstanding Senior Scholar Athlete in 
Baseball of 1992-93. Kansas City. Life Insurance is 
contributing a $500 scholarship to LC's fund in 
Bryan's name. 

CongratulaUonsl 

Quote Of 1be Week 

"Sometimes the fool who rushes in 
gets the job done." 

Al Bernstein 

Baseball P'layoffs 
The number-three ranked Lindenwood Lions are 
taking on number two, Missouri Baptist in the 1993 
NAIA District 16 Baseball Playoffs. Toe Lions take 
on the Spartans in Game 2, set for 2:00 pm on 
Thursday, May 13,. at College of the Ozarks in Point 
Lookout, Mo. While it's unfonunate the district 
playoffs are taking place during our finals week. the 
College is working with the 22 Lions student­
athletes to help them complete their academic work. 
Wish the Lions luck as they roar toward the 
championship! 

Mark Your Calendars tl:JJ 
• Wednesday, May 19 

3-4:30 pm Rehearsal for Baccalaureate & 
Commencement 

• Friday, May 21 
· 7:30 pm Baccalaureate Services 
St. Charles Presbyterian Church 

8:30 pm Alumni Reception 
Fine Arts Building 

• Saturday, May 22 
10 am Commencmenet Services 
Quandrangle, by gazebo 

12 noon Receptions 
Heritage Room 
LCIE, MBA & Grad Students 

FronJ lawn, Presiden1's House 
Undergraduate Day & Evening Students 

Let Us Knowl 
Communique is a bi-weekly newsletter for the 
faculty, staff and administration of Lindenwood 
College. We welcome any anecdotes, news , 
information and input. Please submit ir(ormarion in 
writing to the Office of Public Relations , 
Roemer 105, ext. 4912/4913. 


